STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 15 October 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair) ,  Andrew Henderson,  Jonny Rosemont, Peter Meadowcroft


	Public:
	1 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


Also in attendance: John Umney, DFP, Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
No comments from the public.

1434
To receive apologies for absence

Cllrs Hinton and Parry 
1435
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None received.
1436
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 17th September 2018 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1437
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

a) Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance. The monthly report had been submitted before the meeting and is available on the Parish website. Highlights – new Chief Executive started 1st October sharing with Cherwell Council. Cllr Hudspeth stated that there were interesting times ahead.  

b) Cllr Jackson was in attendance. He confirmed the Local Plan had been adopted. The Local Plan outlines housing, infrastructure and other issues. The Plan confirms that the district needs to build approximately 16,000 new homes by 2031. The bulk of the extra houses will be situated around the areas of Carterton, Chipping Norton and Witney. Other areas are Eynsham and Woodstock.  It was confirmed that there were no plans for large scale developments in the Barton’s. However, developers could propose developing smaller sites but the plans would need to pass strict planning regulations. A summary of the plan will appear in the next DFP.   
1438     Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



Remembrance Tree – This will be added to the agenda of the next playing fields committee meeting due to be held on October 24th.

1439
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda



a)  - Inconsiderate parking behind the terrace, Jervis Close 


– Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that there had been a posting on FB about parking issues in Jervis  Close but had received no further news.


b)  - County Lines (Children being used to supply drugs)



Posters have been received and will be placed on the Parish noticeboard. 


Cllr Hudspeth talked about plans to contact other PC’s to find out how they are dealing with the problem.


c) -Neighbourhood Watch

Cllr Rosemont has been talking to local Neighbourhood watch rep, Clare Percival,  she will provide the necessary documentation to get the scheme started. This would also be covered in the Village Appraisal. 



d) -Village Appraisal


A meeting was held last Monday (8th Oct) during which there was a good strategy discussion, and agreement on questions to be asked. The steering group which consists of around 10 people reviewed the last appraisal from 2003 and the questions asked at that time, compared to questions to be asked now. A draft questionnaire has been produced. The group will also be approaching the Church and School to ask if there are any questions they would like to include.  The questionnaire will be sent out a.s.a.p. with completion online or paper. 

There were also discussions regarding Westcote Barton joining the appraisal group.  An invitation via email has been sent.   

A member of the public suggested that the questionnaire be reviewed by somebody who has not been involved in the process.



There will be a follow-up meeting in two weeks.
1440
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


Nothing arose. 

1441
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report – Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor



Vision


A draft vision statement was made available by Ms Barwell for comments by staff, parents and governors, the new statement is as follows:-

Our vision at Middle Barton is that all children will question, challenge and engage in the world in which they live. Through compassion, respect and integrity, children will have high aspirations and expectations for themselves and others. Using curiosity, creativity and partnerships, all our children will believe in themselves and achieve their full potential.



CCTV – School are waiting for two further quotes. 



Breakfast Club – After half term the school will offer a breakfast club.



(b) Highways, pavements and verges


Cllr Henderson – will produce a quote for dock bridge/rail work required.

Weed spraying around pavements in the village – The Clerk will approach Eric Probbitts to ask if he would be prepared to do this twice p.a. 


(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



No report.


1442
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


18/02770/HHD – 11 Mill Lane, Erection of conservatory to rear elevation



No Objection

18/02740/HHD – 43 Rectory Crescent – Erection of two storey extension to side and rear elevations



No objection

18/02647/HHD – 12 Worton Road, Replacement of existing roof. Removal of outhouse and extension. Replace existing render to front elevation.



No objection
1443
Finances 


 

(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 15 October 2018 


 RESOLVED 

  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1444
To receive items for next agenda



Holliers Lay-by - update
1445
AOB 

The Clerk has arranged for SSE to re-energise the North Street electricity supply on Thursday 18th Oct.


New PC website should be live within the next few weeks.
Cllr Meadowcroft mentioned that Simon Day had asked if we needed his services this year for the Xmas tree celebration, Cllr Carter-Windle will contact him.

Cllr Carter-Windle talked about plans for a village library to be situated in the cafe in the village shop, coffee etc. will also be available. The library is hoping to run between 11-4 and will include a children’s section.  A call for book donations will be made in the bulletin/DFP. The library is hoping to start in January 2019, more information to follow.  

Cllr Henderson asked if the Clerk could contact WODC regarding leaves on the road outside the School. The School was previously flooded. WODC did this last year.

1446
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19th November 2018 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm.   
5



  Signed .............................................


